
 

 

SAY NO TO CORRUPTION 

DEPARTMENT OF PROGRAMS AND PLANNING 

 

 

 NOTIFICATION 
 

In the wake of ongoing second wave of COVID-19 pandemic, in pursuance of the decisions of 

Inter-provincial Education Ministers’ Conference held on 23rd November 2020 and in consonance 

with the notification NO.SO(A&T)SELD/9(3)2020 dated 25th November 2020 issued by the 

School Education & Literacy Department, Government of Sindh, the class room teaching / learning 

activities in all the Foundation Assisted Schools & Centers (including PPRS, SAS, ESSP, SMHSP 

& AALTP) are hereby suspended with effect from 26th November 2020 to 10th January 2021. The 

home learning activities through online classes, tele-learning and weekly homework assignments 

to be given to the students through whatsapp messages/emails or in person on weekly basis, 

whichever mode is feasible, shall however continue without any intervention including winter 

vacations (which were suspended during current academic year) to cover the loss of academic 

time. The School Heads, teaching & non-teaching staff shall attend the school as per need and in 

compliance with the SOPs & Guidelines issued by the Government. The detailed guidelines for 

online classes, tele-learning and homework assignments to be issued separately.  

 

 

(Abdul Kabir Kazi) 

Managing Director 

 

No: SEF/PSDU/025/2020      Karachi, dated 25th November, 2020 

 

A copy is forwarded for information to: 

 

 The Secretary, School Education & Literacy Department, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

 The Directors (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

 The Program Heads (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi. 

 The Regional Heads (All), SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi. 

 The Staff Officer to Managing Director, SEF, Government of Sindh, Karachi.  

 

 

 

(Mubashir Mirza) 

Assistant Director 

Program Support & 

Development Unit 

SEF/PSDU/025/2020 25th November 2020  


